EASTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN PUBLIC HEARING FOR ADOPTION OF MAINE GENERAL ASSISTANCE ORDINANCE/REGULAR MEETING 17 OCTOBER 2022 6:30 PM MINUTES

PRESENT: Scott Allen, Norm Trask, Doug Blackstone, Tammy Beaulier-Fuller, Jim Gardner Town Manager and David Hopkins

Vice Chairman Allen open the Public Hearing for any public comments on the Adoption of Maine General Assistance Ordinance updates. Town Manager Jim Gardner informed the Easton Board of Selectmen there were no comments from the public received at the Easton Town Office.

Vice Chairman Allen Closed the Public Hearing.

Thairman Allen called the regular meeting to order at 6:35 pm

No Public Comment.

Selectmen Trask made the motion to approve the minutes of 12 September 2022 Public Hearing/Regular Meeting. Selectmen Beaulier-Fuller seconded the motion. Motion carried 4-0

Selectmen Trask made the motion to approve and sign treasure's warrants #65- #74. Selectmen Blackstone seconded the motion. Motion carried 4-0.

David Hopkins asked the Easton Board of Selectmen if they were willing to sell a piece of the Town Owned Property at the end of Duncan Drive. Easton Board of Selectmen informed David Hopkins that they were not interested in selling the Town Owned Property located at the end of Duncan Drive.

After David Hopkins left the meeting Selectmen Trask made the motion to extend the period that David Hopkins was instructed to remove personal property from Town Owned Property by two weeks. Motion was seconded by Selectmen Beaulier-Fuller. Motion carried 4-0

Selectmen Blackstone made the motion to approve the financial figures through 13 October 2022. Selectmen Beaulier-Fuller seconded the motion. Motion carried 4-0.

Selectmen Blackstone made the motion to approve and sign the Supplemental Tax Certificate for Uri Miller, 97 Gray Road. Selectmen Trask seconded the motion. Motion carried 4-0

Selectmen Allen made the motion to approve and sign the State of Maine General Assistance Ordinance update for 2022. Selectmen Trask seconded the motion. Motion carried 4-0.

Selectmen Beaulier-Fuller made the motion to approve and sign the Quit Claim Deed for Joe and Diane Tedford, 129 Perry Drive. Selectmen Blackstone seconded the motion. Motion carried 4-0

After reviewing the invoice from TRANE on the school heating system project Selectmen Trask made the motion to send a letter to the Easton School administration asking for all the information on COVID relief monies ESSER Funds received and an explanation on the monies to pay for additional cost for heating system. Selectmen Beaulier-Fuller seconded the motion. Motion carried 4-0

Easton Board of Selectmen reviewed letter from State of Maine Property Tax Division concerning the Proposed 2023 State Valuation. So, noted

During the Manager's Report Town Manager Gardner informed the Easton Board of Selectmen that work was finishing up on the Hersom Road and some shim work has been completed on the Mahany Road. Town Manager Gardner stated that the electrical poles were being installed in Village Acres sub-division and that the first house was going to be set by the end of November.

Selectmen Blackstone made the motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:21 p.m. Selectmen Trask seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0.

Respectfully Submitted, Jim Gardner Easton Town Manager